

10 December 2024

s9(2)(a) Via email:^{s9(2)(a)}

Dear s9(2)(a)

Thank you for your email of 20 November 2024 following up on your earlier Official Information Act request. Please accept our apologies for the delay in our response. It appears that your emails went into a spam folder, which eventuated in us receiving your request on 9 December. We have made best efforts to respond to you immediately.

In your follow-up email of 20 November, you requested:

- 1. "The number of directly employed staff currently working at your public service department, departmental agency, or wider state sector entity.
- 2. The number of directly employed staff and their positions who earn less than \$27.80 per hour (excluding all allowances or overtime rates)."

For part 1, as at 9 December 2024, the New Zealand Infrastructure Commission/Te Waihanga (the Commission) directly employed 48 staff.

For part 2, as at 9 December 2024, no directly employed staff at the Commission earned less than \$27.80 per hour (excluding all allowances or overtime rates).

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) may be published on the Commission's website.

This reply addresses the information you requested. You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.

Yours sincerely

Caine Garrity

Acting General Manager – Operations